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PARAPARAUMU/RAUMATI COMMUNITY BOARD – MATTERS UNDER ACTION REGISTER AS AT 02 MAY 2018 

S H O R T  T E R M  
 

Date raised Origin Item Officer responsible Progress 
Estimated date 
of completion 

Report 
back 

June 2016 RSRA Plantings at Poplar Avenue Parks and Recreation 
Manager 

Greater Wellington Regional Council have 
reference to the reinstatement of poplar trees along 
Poplar Avenue as a proposal in their Parks 
Network Plan Review material.  
 
Consultation is likely to commence mid to late April 
for six weeks. GWRC’s Parks Planner will meet 
with all local government parks planners during this 
period.  

Late May 
2018 

 

21/03/17 PRCB meeting Identifying a location in 
Paraparaumu which could serve as 
a memorial to the late Very 
Reverend John Murray. 

Dependent on location 
selected 

Council officers are engaged in a consultation 
process. 

  

09/05/17 PRCB meeting Public seating Dependant on location 
selected 

Suggested locations for future seating have been 
noted. Council staff receive requests for sites for 
seats through our commemorative seating 
donations, and try to link donations with sites 
needing seats. In recent months, two extra seats 
have been placed along the Waikanae River trail. 
The Waimanu Lagoons and Wharemauku Trail 
have been added to our list of sites for seats.   

  

05/12/17 PRCB meeting Request to Council that it writes to 
Local Government New Zealand 
enlisting their support in contacting 
all Local Governments in New 
Zealand to support and advocate on 
behalf of all communities for Central 
Government to fully fund all St John 
Ambulance, Wellington Free 
Ambulance and all Ambulance 
Services across New Zealand. 

Group Manager 
Community Services 

A letter advocating for a nationwide fully funded 
ambulance service was sent to the Minister of 
Health on 28 February 2018. This letter was jointly 
signed by the Mayors of Wellington, Porirua, Kāpiti 
Coast, Carterton, Upper Hutt, Lower Hutt, 
Masterton and South Wairarapa.  
 
We are currently awaiting a response.  
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PARAPARAUMU/RAUMATI COMMUNITY BOARD – MATTERS UNDER ACTION REGISTER AS AT 02 MAY 2018 

L O N G  T E R M  
 

Date raised Origin Item Officer responsible Progress Estimated date 
of completion 

Report 
back 

Mid 2015 LTP 2015-35 Redevelopment of the 
Raumati pool building  

Parks and 
Recreation 
Manager 

The draft Long Term Plan approved by the Council for 
adoption 15 March 2018 has this project scheduled for 2026 
– 2028.  

2020   

17/07/12 Raumati South 
Residents Association – 

public speaking at 
PRCB meeting 

Reduced speed through 
Raumati South Village 

Roading Network 
Planning Team 
Leader 

Kāpiti District speed limit review – update 
 
In November 2017 all Community Boards were advised on 
the roads that have been prioritised for review in 2018 (which 
includes Poplar Avenue), and those for the following review 
stage (which includes Margaret Avenue).  
 
Formal consultation on this review has now opened, 
following the initial survey of community views in March this 
year. 

 Community members who commented as part of the 
initial survey have been advised they may also choose to 
be part of this next round of consultation by completing a 
submission form. Submitters can comment on all or 
specific proposals for a speed limit change. 

 Changes are proposed on 36 roads in ten areas 
throughout Kāpiti. Following feedback during the 
engagement phase we have added more detail on the 
rationale for each of the proposed changes into the 
submission document, including safety and 
environmental aspects. For speed change proposals in 
Poplar Ave we have included a second option for a 
length of road through the village shops area.  

 The submission form is available on the Council’s 
website along with a full list and maps of the proposed 
areas of change at www.kapiticoast.govt.nz/whats-
on/get-involved/have-your-say-on-a-consultation/kpiti-
speed-limits-review/ or 
www.kapiticoast.govt.nz/speedlimits 

 Consultation is open until 14 May. 

March/April 
2018 

 

http://www.kapiticoast.govt.nz/whats-on/get-involved/have-your-say-on-a-consultation/kpiti-speed-limits-review/
http://www.kapiticoast.govt.nz/whats-on/get-involved/have-your-say-on-a-consultation/kpiti-speed-limits-review/
http://www.kapiticoast.govt.nz/whats-on/get-involved/have-your-say-on-a-consultation/kpiti-speed-limits-review/
http://www.kapiticoast.govt.nz/speedlimits
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17/07/12 PRCB meeting Town Centres Project Infrastructure 
Programme 
Delivery Manager 

Paraparaumu town centre transformation 
 

 Rimu Road improvements 
 
Improvement works on Rimu Road are almost finished. The 
construction containers and traffic management have been 
removed from Iver Trask Place, car parking has been 
reinstated with disabled parks now located right outside the 
Council building.  
 
Work still to be finished includes the new fence on the school 
corner, some cycle land and road markings, and minor 
tidying up jobs. Lastly, we’re planning safety improvements 
to the existing pedestrian crossing. Work should be 
completed by the end of June.  
 

 Kāpiti Road shared pathway 
 

Building and resource consents have been lodged, to 
complete the unfinished section of the shared pathway 
(between Brett Ambler Way and Arawhata Road).  

Ongoing  

– PRCB meeting Expressway Update PRCB members Updates from:  

 NZTA Expressway Community Liaison Group – Jonny 
Best appointed as representative, Guy Burns appointed 
as alternative representative 

 NZTA Neighbourhood Impact Forum for Leinster Avenue 
– Kathy Spiers appointed as representative 

 NZTA Neighbourhood Impact Forum for Makarini Street 
– Bernie Randall appointed as representative   

Ongoing   

June 2016 Board Chair Redevelopment Plan for 
Maclean Park, including: 
- Public Art 
- Kapiti Island 

Customised Departure 
Facility  

- Installation of traffic 
calming device(s) and 
a pedestrian crossing 
in the Marine 

Parks and 
Recreation 
Manager 

Council staff met with Community Board members on 22 
March 2018 regarding the staging of implementation of the 
plan. Staff are currently waiting to hear back from the 
Community Board.  
 
The Public Art Panel has selected the artist. Council staff are 
developing contracts to submit to the artist, and are in the 
process of organising meetings between the artist, iwi 
representatives, the Council’s Parks and Recreation Planner 
and the Public Art Panel, to inform the selected artist’s 

Ongoing  
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Parade/Howell Road 
area 

detailed design response.  
 
Council’s Access and Transport team has previously 
concluded that the current road layout does not allow for any 
physical works. However if the Maclean Park redevelopment 
results in traffic impacts, the matter will be revisited. 

Mid 2015 LTP 2015-35 Development of Otaraua 
Park 

Parks and 
Recreation 
Manager 

Work is progressing well on the draft development plan and 
there is a Council briefing scheduled for 17 May (the 
Paraparaumu/Raumati and Waikanae Community Boards 
will be invited). A report will go to Council on 28 June for 
approval to undertake community consultation, which would 
then start on 9 July and run for one month. The plan will be 
adopted by the end of 2018.  

2017/18  

27/03/18 PRCB meeting Right-hand turn into 
Leinster Avenue 

Roading team Traffic modelling indicated that the installation of a right-
turning bay was not an essential infrastructure requirement 
at present, as the intersection currently has a high level of 
service with minimal delays for turning and through traffic. 
 
Council will continue to monitor the intersection and is 
proceeding with the land purchase process required to 
complete a right-turn bay at some point in the future.  

  

 


